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Chairman Luick and members of the Senate Agriculture Committee, I am 

Agriculture Commissioner Doug Goehring and I am here in support of HB 1475 as 

amended.  

HB 1475 as amended creates the Agriculture Diversification and Development 

(ADD) Fund in chapter 4.1-01.1 of the North Dakota Century Code. The ADD fund will 

be utilized for loans through the Bank of North Dakota and grants administered by the 

Agriculture Commissioner through the Agricultural Products Utilization Commission.  

The loan portion of the program includes an interest buydown for eligible value-

added agriculture businesses. The interest buydown would follow a similar schedule as 

other buydown programs that include zero percent interest for the first three years of the 

loan, one percent interest for the next two years, and an interest rate equal to a standard 

BND loan for all subsequent years. 

The grant fund portion would not be added to APUC funding, but APUC is a good 

fit for the administration of this new fund because the nine member commission is made 

up of people from a variety of backgrounds including agriculture, agribusiness, 

Department of Commerce, and our land grant university. 
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The ADD grants will provide incentives for value-added agriculture development 

in ways that APUC does not. The ADD grants would be available for supporting 

workforce training and development activities as well as for offsetting onsite 

infrastructure such as completing the last mile of pipe to connect to rural water, finishing 

an approach, or putting in fire suppression systems. 

APUC has an existing structure and process for reviewing project proposals and 

determining merit based funding with built-in program accountability. The Agriculture 

Diversification and Development Fund grant program is a natural fit with the types of 

proposals APUC already handles without duplicating efforts through the creation of 

another committee. 

Chairman Luick and committee members, thank you for your consideration of 

HB 1475 as amended. I will stand for any questions. 
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